SIXTH BARCELONA WORKSHOP ON ISSUES IN THE THEORY OF REFERENCE BW6

REFERENCE AND NON-EXISTENCE

----- ANNOUNCEMENT AND CALL FOR PAPERS -----

Dates: Wednesday June 17th to Friday June 19th 2009


Invited speakers: 

Stacie Friend (Heythrop College)

Nathan Salmon (UC Santa Barbara)

Mark Sainsbury (U Texas, Austin)


Deadline for reception of submissions:  February 1st 2009

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

What are we saying when we use a name that doesn't refer? What are we talking about when we use a singular term in fiction?  Reference failure and talk about fictional characters are two distinct phenomena that have in common the apparent reference to things that do not exist.  For this edition of the BW we encourage submissions discussing (apparent) reference to the (apparently) non-existent.  (The focus of the workshop is specifically on issues regarding reference, rather than on more general issues on metaphysics or on the general nature of fiction).

We invite submissions for 35-40-minute presentations (with 25-20 additional minutes for discussion). Submissions should take the form of either a 1200-1500 word abstract or a full paper with a 300 word abstract. Please send your submission by e-mail in an attached file in pdf, rtf, WordPerfect or Word format to logos@pcb.ub.es. Authors' names and affiliation should be given only in the text of the e-mail message. Submissions will be blind refereed by an international committee, and selected on the basis of general quality and relevance to the special topic of the workshop. 

SUBMISSIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY FEBRUARY 1st , 2009. Communication of acceptance: March 15th , 2009.


The organization will cover the accommodation expenses of the authors of accepted papers. We regret that we can not cover travel and other expenses. 


There will be a maximum of 15 submissions accepted. The Workshop will have no parallel sessions. The Barcelona Workshop on Issues in the Theory of Reference is a small format conference that attempts to provide ample space for discussion and informal interaction among participants.

For further information please check the conference website at www.ub.es/grc_logos/bw6 or write to logos@pcb.ub.es . 

The workshop is organized by LOGOS (Logic, Language and Cognition Research Group) 

Organizing committee: Josep Macià, Genoveva Martí, Oscar Cabaco.

